
Board Meeting Minutes for March 24, 2016 

Unitarian Universalist Church of Chattanooga 

Present: Monique Lewis, President; Buck O’Rear, VP Resources Ministry; Linda Park, VP 

Outreach Ministry; Greg Cruz, VP Congregational Life Ministry; Pam Johnson, Secretary; Daidee 

Springer, Treasurer; Bill Derrickson, 2015-2016 Assistant Treasurer; Leslie Brock, Past President; 

Rev. Cathy Harrington, Developmental Minister. 

Absent: Cecile de Rocher, VP Religious Growth Ministry 

Monique called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. Linda lit the chalice and shared opening 

words. Everyone checked in. 

February Minutes:  Since the board had not seen the corrected February minutes, the decision 

was made to send them out by email and approve them by email.  

Special Called Meeting Minutes (3/15/16):  Greg made a motion to accept the minutes. Daidee 

seconded and the minutes were approved. 

Minister’s Report: In addition to her filed report, Cathy shared the following:  

 Father Michael from Healing of Memories may be able to do a workshop here in 

October if Cathy can raise the money for it. 

 Date with Jake Morrill from ORUUC remains undecided. 

Financial Report: Daidee reported that there was over $2000 less in pledge income this 

February as compared to last February.  However, income for the year is still okay.  So far, for 

March, pledge income is okay, but there are some outstanding expenses that haven’t been 

recorded yet. 

Resources Report: 

Due to a safety issue regarding the power supply to the sound booth in the sanctuary, Buck 

moved that the board accept the recommendation from the finance committee to install two 

(2) dedicated 110vV, 20 amp, lines, single pole breakers, from power panels in lower level to 

control booth at a cost not to exceed One Thousand Two Hundred Dollars ($1,200). Cost to be 

charged to Building Reserve Fund 3210-102. Greg seconded the motion and the motion passed 

unanimously. 

Buck distributed pledge cards to board members and noted that as church leaders, we are 

asked to set an example by pledging our fair share.  He asked that the board put our completed 

pledge cards in his box. Buck reported that Inga is drafting a pledge brochure.  He also 

distributed a sign-up sheet for board members to serve as table hosts for the Table Talk 

luncheons to be held on April 10th, 17th, and 24th and said that he would send the board an 

information sheet about how to run the sessions. 



Monique reported that Brett and Alison Netucil have offered the church a gift of a flat screen 

TV and made a motion that the board accept the gift.  Linda seconded the motion and the 

motion passed unanimously.  Monique will write Brett and Alison a thank-you note. 

Religious Growth Report:  There was no report as Cecile was absent. 

Outreach Report: Linda Park’s report is attached at the end of this document 

Congregational Life Report: Greg reported that the church continues to need volunteers to 

clean up the kitchen after Sunday services.  He said that Gail Audier has offered to organize 

meals and cleanup for the church. 

New Business: 

a. Nominating Committee Candidates – The church bylaws state that there should be six 

members, not four, on the nominating committee. Christy Tittsworth and Jayne Trapnell 

have been recommended to serve.  Buck moved that we accept these candidates; Linda 

seconded, and the nominees were unanimously approved.  

 

b. Vote for SUULE representatives – The SUULE leadership training will be held at the 

College of William and Mary on July 24-29.  Jim Welborn and Don Donart are interested 

in attended.  Monique moved that we accept them as representatives for SUULE.  Pam 

seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

 

c. Black Lives Matter – The Social Justice committee met and voted unanimously to ask the 

Board to approve putting a "Black Lives Matter" sign/banner at the end of our church driveway.  

Board members discussed the pros and cons of doing so.  Cathy stated that we need to 

establish a policy about who speaks for the church.  She noted that in 2015, our own 

Isabel McCurdy was on the team that established Black Lives Matter as an Action of 

Immediate Witness. The whole congregation needs to be educated about Black Lives 

Matter.  Some suggestions included addressing the topic from the pulpit, with a book 

study, and with NUUsletter articles, and calling the Southern Region director to ask how 

other churches have dealt with this issue. 

 

The board agreed that the congregation should be involved in developing our hopes and 

dreams for how we should go about advancing racial justice in our community. 

 

d. Evaluation of Developmental Ministry – The Transition Office asked the board, minister, 

and Transition Team to evaluate our progress on the Developmental Ministry goals.  

Monique distributed the evaluation sheet and asked that we return our feedback to her 

by April 8.   

 



A question arose about how and when we evaluate the minister.  Monique suggested 

that we have a stated deadline for evaluating the minister as distinct from evaluating 

our developmental ministry. 

Quick Report Items: 

 Transition Team report - 

 Next meeting – Wednesday, April 20, 2016 

 Opening/closing readings for April – Bill Derrickson 

 Process Observer: Pam noted that we are improving in respecting each other by not 

interrupting and giving each person a fair share of time to speak and that when we 

don’t, we often self-correct. 

Closing Words: Linda our closing words. The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.   

 

 

  



Minister’s Notes for March 2016 

In addition to office hours and worship services I attended the following meetings:  

 Stewardship 

 Pastoral Care 

 Harvest the Power  

 Rich worship planning 

 Non-member couple wedding planning  

 Lunch Frank Caperton  

 Small Group Ministry 

 Members regarding concerns about guns in church 

 Quarterly Council 

 weekly Kay 

 Monique and Chris regarding retirement plans  

 Martha Berry & Solomon family (memorial service prep for Libby James) 

 Judith (Sunday planning) 

 Third Way strategy meeting  

 2 Restorative justice conference calls w Chief Fletcher and University of Texas, Dr. 
Amour.   

 Pat Mann (planning memorial service) 

 Becky Ingle (Chattanooga Friends Meeting) 

 3 pastoral counseling meetings 

 Attended Franklin McCallie’s race conversations on March 8th. 

 Transition Team meeting March 11 

 Harold Linn’s death March 14.  
Went to Rosie’s house to check on them and meeting with Harold’s son. 
Tuesday, March 15, Lay Pastoral Care team held a memorial service at 
Rosie’s house where Harold died.  Thanks go to Wendy Sapp, Pam Johnson, 
Elaine Hill, and Rich Dwyer. Their loving presence and reverence were 
greatly appreciated by Fred and Rosie, who had suffered a horrific shock and 
the sudden loss of a dear friend and helper.  

 March 15 Special board meeting  

 Attended ministers’ meeting in Oak Ridge TN 

 Met with the Linn family in GA to plan the memorial service  

 Spoke with Ted W. from the Mountain regarding Sunday service. 

 March 16 Executive meeting with the Third Way peace group 

 March 17 Memorial Service Dalton GA and sermon prep 

 March 20 Sunday services 

 March 22: Jake Morrill, finalize stewardship letter, write minister’s notes, prepare 
for Restorative Justice conference call  

 March 23 2nd Restorative Justice conference call with Chief Fletcher & others 

 Harvest the Power workshop  

 March 24: Wedding planning meeting with non-member couple  

 Board meeting 



Reading list: A Failure of Nerve by Edwin Friedman & Governance & Ministry by Dan 
Hotchkiss; The Elephant in the Board Room 

Cathy’s upcoming travel schedule:  

 April 1-2 TVUUC Knoxville Small Group Ministry Institute 

 May 1-6 Accredited Interim Ministry Training, San Antonio TX  

 May 14-17 Healing of Memories Facilitator Meeting, Phoenix AZ   

 June 6-10 Buechner Writers Workshop @ Princeton Theological Seminary 

 June 20-26 UUA General Assembly in Columbus OH 

 July 8-11 UUCC Women’s Retreat at the Mountain  

 July 18-August 20 Michigan 2 weeks vacation and 2 weeks study leave  

 

  

  



Board Report – VP Outreach Ministry – March 24, 2015 

Social Justice  

The Anti-Racism Workshop at UUCC on February 27 was a great success with over 80 folks 
attending, many from area UU Churches.    

The Social Justice Committee continues to work on 4 major projects: 

1. Welcome Home Hospice - Cooking a dinner for folks at the Welcome Home Hospice on 
Germantown Rd. We cook on the 1st Friday of the month.  We are encouraging members of 
the congregation to sign up to host one of the dinners at the Social Justice Table or by 
contacting Judith. 

2. Chattanooga Non Violence Partnership – Continue to work with group named The Third 
Way which includes our minister. We participated in the MLK events in January and are 
planning a series of events to educate and activate around the issue of non-violence, 
violence in Chattanooga and gun violence in general.  

3. Diversity Issues - Work with other groups to address Diversity Issues: 
Gay/Lesbian/Transgender; Racism & NAACP; Women’s Freedom of Choice…as these events 
come up we will be communicating to the members/friends of UUCC. 

4. Move to Amend & Growing Inequality - We will be hosting Speakers/Forum/Movies around 
these issues. 

 T-Shirts will be arriving soon!!  More events are being planned for the coming months. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Membership 
Due to scheduling conflicts and illness, the Membership was unable to meet regarding the 

release of the "Member Interest Survey." Plans are to have a meeting in April regarding the 

survey's distribution and collection. The Membership Committee is also organizing and hosting 

the New Member Sunday planned for March 27th, and will provide our new members with new 

member packets, flowers, and a cake reception following the service.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Communications Committee 

Newsletter quality and best practices: 

 Anne and Wendy have been proofing the newsletter after it is emailed; Anne uses 
screen readers to examine how they read the newsletter and has forwarded feedback to 
Wendy, who passed it on to ORUUC; Anne and Wendy have noted problems with image 
placement and space around images, line breaks, wrapping of text, and a few cases of 
ORUUC language being where UUCC language would be 



 Anne and tom created a best practices list which they will ask Wendy to pass along to 
ORUUC to help with the formatting issues 

 Wendy has passed along all this feedback -Improvement is occurring - the March 17 
newsletter was much improved 

 

Website Survey 

 Anne reported on website usability survey & outlined next steps 
o 14 people have responded thus far 
o This is reminder to anyone on the board who has not responded - please do by 

going to:  
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1rjO8dLV9hzX96qD1ZFzXHtbTgBpxs01bAOWf

BgGJpHQ/edit?usp=drive_web.  Anne will close the survey on March 31st and 

prepare a report which she would like to present to the board in May making 

specific recommendations concerning the website and a developer 

Ongoing tasks 

 Published the monthly newsletter, Facebook and web site posts for Sunday service 
 Attending (tom) Sunday forum meeting(s) to obtain information about upcoming 

forums 
 

 

Submitted by Linda Park, March 24, 2016 

  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1rjO8dLV9hzX96qD1ZFzXHtbTgBpxs01bAOWfBgGJpHQ/edit?usp=drive_web
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1rjO8dLV9hzX96qD1ZFzXHtbTgBpxs01bAOWfBgGJpHQ/edit?usp=drive_web


February, 2016 

RE Report for BOT 

 

Average weekly attendance: 26. 

 DRE continued to plan our RE sponsored Civil Rights Trip to 
Birmingham, Alabama. We'll visit: 16th Street Baptist 
Church; Kelly Ingram Park; Civil Rights Institute; Negro 
League Baseball Museum. 

 Our UU Teens did a phenomenal job with their February 
service "Wake Up, Already!" Many thanks to Lily, Isabelle, 
wenona, Caroline, Tamblin, Donte`, Greg, Sophie, Sky, and 
Marissa. 

 Sadly, I received notice from Kristie McKinley that she will 
be leaving her job as Nursery caregiver the end of May. 
Currently searching for her replacement! 

 DRE would like to host a kids Day Camp for one week this 
coming June (Mon-Fri) for our UU kids age 8-12. 

 RE Committee Retreat coming up on Saturday, April 30th. 

 



 



 





 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 


